
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Available at:  
  floridaclimateinstitute.org and Amazon.com 

Florida’s climate has been and continues to be one of its 
most important assets. It has enabled the growth of many 
major industries, including tourism and agriculture, which 
now rank at the top of Florida’s diverse economic 
activities. Our state’s climate enables its native 
ecosystems to flourish and attract citizens from around the 
world. The dependencies of Florida’s society and 
ecosystems on climate are widely recognized and 
generally taken for granted. However, we now know that 
climate around the world is changing. Questions arise 
about whether or not Florida’s climate is changing, how 
rapidly these changes might occur, and how Florida may 
adapt to anticipated changes and help mitigate the rates 
of change.  
 
This book provides a thorough review of the current state 
of research on Florida's climate, including physical 
climate benchmarks; climate prediction, projection, and 
attribution; and the impacts of climate and climate 
change on the people and natural resources of Florida. The 
editors have gathered more than 90 researchers at 
universities across the state and beyond to address 
important topics such as sea level rise, water resources, 
and how climate affects various sectors, including energy, 
agriculture, forestry, tourism, and insurance. This volume 
offers accessible, accurate information for students, 
policymakers, and the general public. 
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